



Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

25 May 2008

The meeting was called to order at 1112 by the President, John Lamb.  Thirteen Members were present.

1. Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the 20 Apr meeting were reviewed.  Motion:  that the minutes be accepted.  Seconded and Carried. 
2.  Treasurer’s Report

Chequing and savings amount to $41,220.20  Expected near-term expenses total about $39,000.00 (fuel expenses, airport fees, and taxes).
Motion: that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
3. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
 Nil
b. Parking – John Hubbard
There are still several tie-down spaces available.
c. Social – Garry Whitaker (absent)
d. Membership – Doug Sowden

New applications from David McDonald and Austin Brand were reviewed.
Motion: that membership applications from David McDonald and Austin Brand be   accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
A welcome package will be sent to the new Members.








     Action – Doug Sowden
e. Fuel – Frank Benvin by email
Fuel used from 20 Apr to 15 May was 9,472 litres.

Fuel used from 15 May to 22 May was 4,335 litres.

A fuel delivery of 17,319 litres was made on 22 May.  Following the delivery 26,388 litres were on hand.
Because of the increased cost of fuel from the supplier, Members can expect a significant increase in fuel price in the very near future.
4. Announcements and Coming Events

a. CASARA will use the Clubhouse on 1 Jun for a training exercise.

b.   Jim Mikulinski is willing to reimburse Members for a sight-seeing flight during 

15-20 Jun.  Contact Jim at (807) 475-0681.
c.   Langley Fly-in 21 Jun

      Pemberton Fly-in 5 Jul

      Texada Fly-in 13 Jul

      EAA Northwest (Arlington) Fly-in 9-13 Jul
d. Alan Key would like flights in a vintage aircraft for a group of aircraft enthusiasts on    19 Jun.  Contact Alan at alankey.baes3@ntlworld.com
e. John Hubbard will use the Clubhouse for a company picnic on Sunday Aug 31  (Labour Day weekend).
f. The President thanked Gerry Binnema of Transport Canada for his briefing on “Pilot Judgement and Errors” on 20 Apr.  Eighty-six people attended.  Mike Hooper of the Airport Commission also attended, and noted the value that the NFC provided to the airport and aviation community.  This should strengthen our case for special consideration as the Commission sets new rates for taxes and fees.

g. A donation to the Club was received from Chemainus Masonic Lodge #114 for use of the Clubhouse for the annual Slim Pritchard Memorial Bar-B-Que.  Motion: that the Club return the donation to the Masonic Lodge.  Seconded and Carried
5. Old Business
a. YCD Webcam and Internet Access – Kevin Palmer and Jeremy Howard

With the assistance of Timberland Forestry Co. and Elmer Hegenauer a computer with internet access has been installed in the clubhouse.  A letter of appreciation has been sent.

Investigation into installation of a webcam continue.










        Action: Kevin Palmer

b. Recruiting New Members – John Lamb
John sent about 150 letters to pilots and aircraft owners in the Port Alberni to Duncan area, informing them of the benefits of joining the NFC.  There is one potential new member.  Of interest is that about 45 letters came back due to incorrect addresses, although the addresses were taken directly from Transport Canada’s data base.
c. Insurance Coverage For Non-Member Fueling at NFC – John Lamb


John contacted NFC’s insurance company and ascertained that there is nothing in our policy excluding this, but the company will include a clause covering occasional fueling of non-member’s airplanes.  The insurance company stated that Members should not assist in the refueling other than activating the pump.
d. Options For Changing Monthly Meeting Dates – John Lamb
Members accepted the recommendation of the Executive that monthly meetings remain as-is; i.e.; third Sunday of the month with the Executive meeting at 1000 and the General Meeting at 1100.

6. New Business
a. NFC Scholarship Presentation

The NFC Aviation Award of $750 will be presented to The Nanaimo Schools Financial Awards Society by Ray Erhart on 10 Jun.
 b.   Royal Canadian Air Cadet Squadron #257
Doug Sowden will represent the NFC at 257 Squadron’s 65th Annual Ceremonial Review and Inspection on 1 Jun.
c.    Attendance Book and Minutes
The Secretary will obtain a bound book for use as an attendance registry at General Meetings.  He will also obtain a binder that will remain in the Clubhouse and contain General Meeting minutes.








    Action: Doug Wakefield
d.   Young Eagles Day

Motion: Doug Sowden moved that the NFC contact COPA Flight 91 for a Young Eagles Day on Sunday 29 Jun. Seconded and Carried
7.
Next Meeting Date
15 Jun 08 (Note: since this is Father’s Day, Members are encouraged to bring their families and enjoy a social event with an informal Bar-B-Que, etc.)
            Executive Meeting 1000

            General Meeting 1100
7. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 1151.

John Lamb
President
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